




 

Dave Baker                                                                                        Minnesota 
State Representative                                                                                                            House of 

                                                                                                                                                                        Representatives 
Kandiyohi County – 17B    
 

November 14, 2022 

Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 FRA CRISI Program: Kandiyohi County CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing 

Elimination Project (Willmar, MN) 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:   

I am writing in support of Kandiyohi County’s application for funding through the Federal Railroad Administration’s 

(FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Discretionary Grant Program. The award 

of CRISI funding would facilitate final design and construction activities under Track 3 for the CSAH 55 Highway-

Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project. The project will construct an overpass to eliminate the current at-grade 

Burlington Northern and Santa Fe (BNSF) highway-rail crossing and reconstruct approximately one mile of rural 

two-lane undivided highway on CSAH 55.  

 

The Project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals as it addresses critical at-grade rail crossing safety concerns on the 

urban fringe of the growing city of Willmar, MN, accelerates economic development of the region through improved 

connections to the expanding Willmar Industrial Park, reduces inequity by improving multimodal access to 

employment areas, single and multi-family housing, and places of commerce and assembly. The project will improve 

regional railroad operations, reduce the number of traffic delays at blocked at-grade highway-rail crossing, and realign 

roadways to improve access and efficiency for regional and national shippers. Supporting this effort improves 

multimodal access and enhances mobility for all users and is essential so residents and visitors of all backgrounds, 

incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing.  

 

Infrastructure improvements in the Willmar area are critically needed so residents and visitors of all backgrounds, 

incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing. The Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project 

significantly improves interregional corridor connections by reestablishing the local roadway network and access to 

several suburban, exurban, and rural communities in, or adjacent to, the Minneapolis-Saint Paul Metropolitan Area.  

 

I support Kandiyohi County’s application for the funding of the Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project 

and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region. Please give this proposal your full consideration and 

if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at (651) 296-6206 or 

rep.dave.baker@house.mn  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Dave Baker  

State Representative  

District 17B 



November 21, 2022 

Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 FRA CRISI Program: Kandiyohi County CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade 

Crossing Elimination Project (Willmar, MN) 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:   

I am writing in support of Kandiyohi County’s application for funding through the Federal Railroad 

Administration’s (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Discretionary 

Grant Program. The award of CRISI funding would facilitate final design and construction activities under 

Track 3 for the CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project. The project will construct an 

overpass to eliminate the current at-grade Burlington Northern and Santa Fe (BNSF) highway-rail crossing and 

reconstruct approximately one mile of rural two-lane undivided highway on CSAH 55.  

 

The Project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals as it addresses critical at-grade rail crossing safety concerns 

on the urban fringe of the growing city of Willmar, MN, accelerates economic development of the region 

through improved connections to the expanding Willmar Industrial Park, reduces inequity by improving 

multimodal access to employment areas, single and multi-family housing, and places of commerce and 

assembly. The project will improve regional railroad operations, reduce the number of traffic delays at blocked 

at-grade highway-rail crossing, and realign roadways to improve access and efficiency for regional and national 

shippers. Supporting this effort improves multimodal access and enhances mobility for all users and is essential 

so residents and visitors of all backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing.  

 

Infrastructure improvements in the Willmar area are critically needed so residents and visitors of all 

backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing. The Highway-Rail Grade 

Crossing Elimination Project significantly improves interregional corridor connections by reestablishing the 

local roadway network and access to several suburban, exurban, and rural communities in, or adjacent to, the 

Minneapolis-Saint Paul Metropolitan Area.  

 

I support Kandiyohi County’s application for the funding of the Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination 

Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region. Please give this proposal your full 

consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at (651) 

296-4918 or sen.andrew.lang@senate.mn.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew Lang  

Minnesota State Senator 

Senate District 17  











PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
DIRECTOR 

 
333 SW 6TH ST 

WILLMAR, MN  56201 
320-235-4202 

FAX 320-235-4917 

 
 
November 23, 2022 
 
Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
United States Secretary of Transportation  
U.S. Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  
 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 FRA CRISI Program: Kandiyohi County CSAH 55 
 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project (Willmar, MN) 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg,  
 
I am writing in support of Kandiyohi County’s application for funding through the Federal 
Railroad Administration’s (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements 
(CRISI) Discretionary Grant Program. The award of CRISI funding would facilitate final 
design and construction activities under Track 3 for the CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade 
Crossing Elimination Project. The project will construct an overpass to eliminate the current 
at-grade Burlington Northern and Santa Fe (BNSF) highway-rail crossing and reconstruct 
approximately one mile of rural two-lane undivided highway on CSAH 55.  

 
The Willmar Municipal Airport is due west of the proposed CSAH 55 rebuild project on State 
Highway 40. The bridge over the RR tracks from the south would make a connection from 
State Highway 23 and 12 to State Highway 40. This would allow for more efficient and safe 
access for airport users and transport businesses. The connection can be used as a 
marketing and business attraction/retention tool to grow the Airport as the asset it is to the 
City of Willmar and the region.  

 
Transportation from West U.S. Highway 12 currently travels through the downtown area 
which is slow due to several stop lights. Some truck drivers take an alternative route exiting 
U.S. Highway 12 at County Road 5 on the west side of the City and then turn east on County 
Road 15 which passes residential areas and two schools. This route requires travel through 
an overly congested intersection at U.S. Highway 71.  

 
The proposed project creates a safe and accessible route to the south using CSAH 55 as a 
means to avoid travel through Willmar. Re-entering U.S. Highway 12 East would also be 
easier for drivers as the amount of traffic coming from the west at the entry point will be 
decreased as a result of the completed bypass.  

 
I believe this project will also increase safety for drivers and for those residing, working or 
visiting the City of Willmar. It will also allow for another connection to the west to the Airport to 
increase access and visibility to the Willmar Municipal Airport.  

 

WILLMAR 



Please consider the request for railroad crossing elimination grant funds submitted by 
Kandiyohi County in order to complete the bypass around the City of Willmar.  

 
Sincerely,  
 
CITY OF WILLMAR 

 
Gary Manzer  
Public Works Director 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 

 

Dooley’s Petroleum, Inc. ■ 3101 3rd Ave. SW Willmar, MN 56201 ■ 320-235-5200 ■  

 

 

November 30, 2022 

Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 FRA CRISI Program: Kandiyohi County CSAH 55 Highway-

Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project (Willmar, MN) 

Dear Secretary, Buttigieg:   

I am writing in support of Kandiyohi County’s application for funding through the Federal Railroad 

Administration’s (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) 

Discretionary Grant Program. The award of CRISI funding would facilitate final design and 

construction activities under Track 3 for the CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination 

Project. The project will construct an overpass to eliminate the current at-grade Burlington Northern 

and Santa Fe (BNSF) highway-rail crossing and reconstruct approximately one mile of rural two-lane 

undivided highway on CSAH 55.  

 

The Project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals as it addresses critical at-grade rail crossing safety 

concerns on the urban fringe of the growing city of Willmar, MN, accelerates economic development 

of the region through improved connections to the expanding Willmar Industrial Park, reduces 

inequity by improving multimodal access to employment areas, single and multi-family housing, and 

places of commerce and assembly. The project will improve regional railroad operations, reduce the 

number of traffic delays at the blocked at-grade highway-rail crossing, and realign roadways to improve 

access and efficiency for regional and national shippers. Supporting this effort improves multimodal 

access and enhances mobility for all users and is essential so residents and visitors of all backgrounds, 

incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing.  

 

Dooley’s Petroleum Inc. employs 300 individuals and hauls and distributes over 400,000,000 gallons 

of petroleum products each year. The project stated above would improve access, and efficiency and 

eliminate safety issues on County Road 55. I support Kandiyohi County’s application for funding the 

CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project and look forward to the infrastructure 

investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2022 CRISI 

funding proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact me. I may be reached at (320) 235-5200. 

 

Sincerely, 

Randy Dooley  

CEO 



 

Office: (844) SRP-VAXX 
(320) 222-9822 

Fax: (320) 222-9823 

Vaxxinova US Production 
360 NW 45th Street 
Willmar, MN 56201 

Office: (844) SRP-VAXX 
(320) 222-9822 

Fax: (320) 222-9821 

Vaxxinova US (Admin) 
1801 Biotech Avenue NE 
Willmar, MN 56201 

 

 
November 30, 2022 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 FRA CRISI Program: Kandiyohi County CSAH 55 Highway-
Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project (Willmar, MN) 

 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:   
I am writing in support of Kandiyohi County’s application for funding through the Federal Railroad 
Administration’s (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) 
Discretionary Grant Program. The award of CRISI funding would facilitate final design and 
construction activities under Track 3 for the CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination 
Project. The project will construct an overpass to eliminate the current at-grade Burlington 
Northern and Santa Fe (BNSF) highway-rail crossing and reconstruct approximately one mile of 
rural two-lane undivided highway on CSAH 55.  
 
The Project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals as it addresses critical at-grade rail crossing safety 
concerns on the urban fringe of the growing city of Willmar, MN, accelerates economic 
development of the region through improved connections to the expanding Willmar Industrial 
Park, reduces inequity by improving multimodal access to employment areas, single and multi-
family housing, and places of commerce and assembly. The project will improve regional railroad 
operations, reduce the number of traffic delays at blocked at-grade highway-rail crossing, and 
realign roadways to improve access and efficiency for regional and national shippers. Supporting 
this effort improves multimodal access and enhances mobility for all users and is essential so 
residents and visitors of all backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and 
housing.  
 
As a leading Animal Health company located in Willmar, MN and Worthington, MN we continue 
to see rapid growth and demand for our innovative products for use in poultry, cattle, and swine 
production. The rapid economic growth of Kandiyohi County along with the growth of our 
business we see this project as mutually beneficial for years to come.  I support Kandiyohi County’s 
application for the funding of the CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project and 
look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure 
Law. Please give this 2022 CRISI funding proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 
Brian.Harberts@vaxxinvoa.com or 320-262-5824. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brian Harberts 
Finance Director 
Vaxxinova US and Newport Laboratories, Inc.  

mailto:Brian.Harberts@vaxxinvoa.com




November 28, 2022 

 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 FRA CRISI Program: Kandiyohi County CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade 

Crossing Elimination Project (Willmar, MN) 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:   

I am writing in support of Kandiyohi County’s application for funding through the Federal Railroad 
Administration’s (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Discretionary 
Grant Program. The award of CRISI funding would facilitate final design and construction activities under 
Track 3 for the CSAH 55 Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination Project. The project will construct an 
overpass to eliminate the current at-grade Burlington Northern and Santa Fe (BNSF) highway-rail crossing 
and reconstruct approximately one mile of rural two-lane undivided highway on CSAH 55.  
 
In addition to sustainability and equity advancements, the project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals as it 
addresses critical at-grade rail crossing safety concerns on the urban fringe of the growing City of Willmar, 
MN, accelerates economic development of the region through improved connections to the expanding 
Willmar Industrial Park, reduces inequity by improving multimodal access to employment areas, single and 
multi-family housing, and places of commerce and assembly. This project eliminates an at-grade highway/rail 
crossing and realigns roadways to more efficiently access highways connecting regional and national shippers. 
The project significantly improves multi-modal access to both existing and future transit opportunities along 
the adjacent corridors and enhances mobility for all users.  

Infrastructure improvements in the Willmar area are critically needed so residents and visitors of all 
backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing. The Highway-Rail Grade 
Crossing Elimination Project significantly improves interregional corridor connections by reestablishing the 
local roadway network and access to several suburban, exurban, and rural communities in, or adjacent to, the 
Minneapolis-Saint Paul Metropolitan Area.  

I support Kandiyohi County’s application for the funding of the Highway-Rail Grade Crossing Elimination 
Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region. Please give this proposal your full 
consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 
bpattison@wcsteel.com or 320-214-5282. 

Sincerely, 

 

William Pattison 
Director of Business Development 
West Central Steel, Inc. 
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